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Paraparaumu Bridge Club Inc

Ngahina Street, Paraparaumu
PO Box 1605, Paraparaumu Beach 5032

Phone:  298 4014    Email:  paraparaumubridge@clear.net.nz 


Any contributions to this 
Newsletter from members are 
Welcome.
Coming events
Kapiti Bearings and
Locksmithing

Sponsored pairs
Sunday February 23rd
1pm

Put your entry on the notice

 which is on the board under 

Club Events

Help Needed
Everyone on the 
committee has a

job and we do not have
a Librarian. This is not an 
arduous task and the 
library is very well 

organised. If you think you 

can help, please have a

word with Pat
McArthur or let me know.
If you are willing to collect

table money on a regular

roster, give your name to 

any committee member.

We have two volunteers

to date.
Dale’s Tips
In pairs play it is important to get as many tricks as possible.  It is not much good making 10 tricks in 4 spades when everyone else is making 11 tricks!  Care is needed in the play of the cards to make the most of the opportunities to score the maximum number of tricks possible.  Take the following common suit distribution:

A 9 7 2

Q 8 6 5.  (The small cards can be anything from 2 to 9)

Can three tricks be made with this distribution?  Yes, as long as the opposing distribution is 
3 – 2.  So how should it be played? Certainly not by leading the Queen.  In this case you will only ever be able to win 2 tricks, and if the distribution is 4 – 1 then you will only be able to win one trick, even if the King is under the Queen.  The best chance is to lead the Ace and then small towards the Queen.  If the King shows up on your left then your Queen lives to fight another day and you make the maximum number of tricks possible.  If the King does not pop up on your left then it is best to play small with the hope that the King was doubleton on your right, in which case your queen wins the next round.  There are obviously many distributions where it is not possible to make more than two tricks, but you want to take the opportunity when you can where your good play furnishes three tricks.

Even if the 8 in the above distribution is replaced by the Jack, so having Q J 6 5,  it is still better to play the Ace and lead towards the Q, J, playing low if the King appears on your left or the Jack if another card is played.  This will guarantee three tricks even if the left hand opponent has four cards of the suit.  If the right hand opponent has four cards of the suit, bad luck, there is nothing you can do about it. 

If however the Jack is with the Ace, so having A J 7 2 then the Jack should be finessed on the first round. If this succeeds then play the Ace, hoping to drop the King doubleton.  If this succeeds tot up four tricks, which will be one more than those who led the queen!

There is nothing certain about any of this.  It all depends on the distribution.  To see how best to deal with different distributions take out a suit from a pack, layout the cards as above and then try out the various distributions of the rest of the cards.  Probably ignore the 5 – 0 possibility, but work through the various 4 – 1 and 3 – 2 combinations.  

Happy bridging.







Newsletter Number One January 2014


The new committee has now met for the first time this year and we are working hard to make your bridge life enjoyable.


The parking problems seem to have disappeared but please let me know if you experience any difficulties.


The major changes this year are financial so I will pass on the following information from our Treasurer. Murray lives in Waikanae so is not able to get to the club as frequently as Jane but he will be there two or three times a week  so please order new MST  tickets in good time.


It is now possible for members to purchase MSTs by internet banking, direct credit through their bank accounts rather than by cash. Payment should be made to a/c 030732 0068262.00. Add your name e.g. SMITH M and then enter the word “MST” into either the Code or reference columns. As soon as the request hits Westpac, Murray will prepare a card and deliver it to the club for the purchaser to pick up. This is the preferred method of purchase but cash will still be accepted.


It is still possible to pay Table money with cash but we request that you use gold coins only ($1 and $2) and avoid small change in consideration for the treasurer who has to count and bank it.


There are still a few problems with the collection of table money. For the next few weeks we will persevere using a simpler form but if this does not work we will have someone at the door to collect the money as you arrive. This will mean that the only entry will be by the main door – except for scorers. If this becomes necessary we will let you know in good time.


Last Wednesday Helen was unable to score the evening’s play – thank you for trying so hard Helen. I have discussed this with her and Dale and we have decided that the first night of the Teams Event on July 9th will become the cancelled  Norris ladder  and there will be only three Teams sessions. If anyone has an objection to this please speak to Dale.


Finally, Bill and I put up some photos of the lovely end of year Tournament. There are still a few left so if you would like any that are left,  please feel free to take them.


Good Bridging – Jennette Newport

















